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Minutes of the North West Mental Health Librarians meeting
18th July 2016 10.00 – 12.00
Venue: Lantern Centre, Preston
	PRESENT
	Carmel Smith, Bernie Hayes, John Coulshed, Lucy Anderson, Dan Livesey (Chair)

	IN ATTENDANCE
	Claire Honeybourne (representing EBSCO)

	APOLOGIES
	Liz Stitt, Vicky Bramwell, John Brooke, David Stewart. Apologies from Mersey Care and North Cumbria.


	NO
	MINUTES
	ACTION

	1.
	Minutes of the Previous meeting
These were approved as a correct record.

	

	2.


	Claire Honeybourne, EBSCO Sales Manager for UK, Ireland and Nordic Countries

Claire gave a presentation to the meeting of the electronic resources available from EBSCO. This included Dynamed Plus, the Psychological and Behavioural Sciences collection, and Flipster, an electronic leisure magazine collection aimed at recovery colleges. EBSCO have purchased a supplier of print books called YBP.
After the presentation, there was a discussion on the national framework agreement and about consortium purchasing. Claire was asked to create a list of mental health e-books available from EBSCO and published in the last 3 years. This will be accessible on EBSCO collection manager.

	CH



	      3. 


	HCLU Update
David could not attend this meeting but supplied an update delivered by DL.
HCLU have appointed Joanne Naughton as our NE library development manager. Joanne is currently library manager at Gateshead Hospital. Her new post is 3 days per week, based at HEE-NE offices in Newcastle. She will be accountable to Linda and will start on 1st September. Joanne will continue to do 1 day per week at Gateshead.
There will be £100K available in the Library Development Fund for services to bid for very soon.

DS encourages all services to be getting involved in the KFH and signed up for the blog. 
The PKSB for Health and the Learning Zone was launched at CILIP Conference in Brighton last week.
Everyone needs to be thinking about the STPs - and asking their home Trusts for information, sense of direction, how important is the Trust is treating it, who is leading?
He recommends having a look particularly at pages 17 and 18 (the guiding principles & values and design criteria)
DS also encourages the librarians to complete the CILIP membership 2018 structure survey at http://www.cilip.org.uk/about/projects-reviews/cilip-membership-2018-fit-future
	ALL



	     4. 


	E-resources: experience sharing
The meeting discussed creating a collaborative bid for e-books with the North East and Yorks & Humber Librarians. This will include core texts - such as the Maudsley prescribing guidelines - that are most likely to be used. This would help overcome difficulties with users who still seem cautious about accessing and using e-books. 
A strong promotional push for this collection of e-books and monitoring of usage is needed. VB asked for a bid for more branded notepads to be considered at the meeting. It was suggested that they could be branded to advertise the e-books.

DL to make suggestion of joint bid to NE and Y&H librarians.

DL to arrange for Claire’s presentation to be added to the website
	ALL


	   5.


	Mental Health Libraries joint meeting: extra review and feedback
It was agreed that the joint meeting had been a success. Carol-Ann Regan gave very positive feedback about it and many of the comments from the Knowledge Café section of the programme have fed in to the Knowledge For Healthcare Patient/Public Information Group plans for 206-2017.. 
It was agreed that it should be a yearly event. 
DL has written an article to be published in a future LIHNNK-up. The meeting discussed the mailing list set up by DL for the mental health libraries in the North. It was suggested that more information about the individual libraries in the NE and Y&H areas should be created for the LIHNN MHL site, to make clear who they are. DL to arrange.

	      DL



	    6.
	LIHNN MHL Website and terms of reference 
DL showed the meeting an update and reorganisation of the LIHNN MHL web pages, which also now includes presentations to the MHL Xtra event.
The meeting discussed the terms of reference, and how they could be altered to reflect the inclusion of the NE and Y&H librarians.

DL will send round the revised terms of reference for the group to look at.


	ALL
 

	7.
	Updates from individual Trusts

Lancashire Care
The library is having an extension built. The Trust has recently had a CQC inspection.
5 Boroughs

CQC inspection at 5BP. BH is in the process or writing the library services strategy.
MMHSC

DL has just appointed a new knowledge service assistant – Lorna Dawson.

Pennine Care

This trust has also had a CQC inspection recently. A new knowledge and innovations manager has been appointed- David Low. 
LA has cancelled their subscription to EBSCO P&BS collection.

Calderstones

Now part of Mersey Care.

GMW

Trust has had CQC inspection recently. The library service is becoming involved with readers groups in the services, and the library assistant is running a reading group as part of the Recovery Academy.
	ALL

	8.
	AOB

A request from the group was that the MHL meeting agenda should be amended. It currently reflects old templates and requests that attendees should bring lunch to the meetings.

DL to remove from future agenda.
	

	
	Date, time of next MHLG meeting:

Monday 17th October 2016 10am-12pm:
Venue: Preston Lantern Centre
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Version

These minutes are an accurate record of the meeting subject to amendments agreed at the subsequent meeting.

